MANTORVILLE CITY COUNCIL MEETING RETREAT AGENDA
SATURDAY NOVEMBER 7, 2009
8:00 AM – 12:00 PM
1. Call to Order – Mayor Nash called the meeting to order at 8:00 am.
Members Present; Luke Nash, Annie Brannan, Bill Reding, Chuck Bradford, and Linda Schmidt

Others Present; Peter Grant, Bill Angerman and Cami Reber

2. Items for discussion;
a) Peter Grant, KM Schools Superintendent – Joint Venture Dollars
The goal of forming the Joint Venture was to be able to utilize resources to benefit us all.  The group has bought the over seeder, and done a lot of maintenance of ball fields, It has been discussed that there is a need to have some type of ball park complex to host large tournaments in the summer.  The School District has 20 acres and would donate it to this type of plan.  There would need to be someone to head this.  How do we all benefit from this and how do we select a point person for this and manage the present facilities we currently have?  There has always been a communication issue as to who is managing the facilities in the summer months.  It was discussed that the School District Athletic Director could take on this role and work over the summer months while working with both cities and the district.  Will the two cities be willing to contribute to the salaries of this position?  

Clark Jones is the person the School District hired for the Athletic Director position.  They hired him for 12 months out of the year at a salary of $75,000 versus previously the position ran from mud August to mid June at a salary of $64,000.  The district is looking at a 10% contribution from the cities.  In the Districts perspective, this is a great way to have the three entities, City of Mantorville, Kasson and the KM School District, work together and it would be a great benefit to the community.  It could turn into a revenue generating operation to both cities.  The complex would house soccer, baseball and softball.  Clark would be the driver on the project and in putting the plan together.  

We are looking for support from the cities at this point and plan to bring back more of a plan.  They would like a decision from the cities by July 1, 2010.  
b) Water Tower Land 
Mayor Nash and Member Bradford had discussed possibly talking to a realtor but haven’t done that yet.  The Council would be open if someone came forward with a plan for those lots.  The Council discussed what sort of need is the community looking at?  What type of housing would go there?  There has been discussion by the community that there is nothing available for retiree’s to go in the City of Mantorville should they require assisted living.
Some towns solicit developers to see if there is an interest in developing an Assisted Living Complex.  Council questioned can our current infrastructure handle that?  Maybe talk with the company that handles Prairie Meadows?  Do we want to send a letter of interest out to the owners of Prairie Meadows?  We should get it out there and see who is interested and what type of project is brought forward.
The City is open to options and would be willing to look at things.
c) CIP Plan

· Bergmann/Mantor Drive Sewer Extension & Water Line Replacement
Bill Angerman gave a quick background on the discussions and funding mechanisms we have looked at so far.  The intended use plan is the funding mechanism used to fund any federal dollars for pursuit of projects.  We have placed ourselves to be in that program; all federal stimulus money is gone.   The City got on the intended use plan as was directed by the Council to do.  We ranked 109th with 57 points; we fell into the fundable stage with stimulus or loan dollars.  We did not qualify high enough for stimulus funds but we could qualify for a loan.  Bill noted that he has heard rumors of a second stimulus package coming through.  We would need 3 months to get ready and we are in the position to do this.  We qualified for TMDL grant but the state didn’t authorize enough money so we missed the cutoff on the list.  We could move up the list as the ones ahead of us are done but we don’t know if or when the State will fund this again; others could apply and their applications could move ahead of us.  

There are currently 3 septic systems that are out of compliance and 3 that have upgraded in the last few years.  What does the City want to do at this point?  How does the Council want to move forward with the project?  We need to be tougher, in Bill’s opinion, then we were with the NW Project.  We need to stay away from assessments and do a connection fee; maybe offer options such as the City would pay a percentage if they connect now but if you decide to wait until later you pay 100%.  The property owner would need to prove that you are compliant in order to not be required to connect.  

The cost to proceed with the Mantor Drive project is projected at $550,000.  Does Council agree that Bergmann drive is on the back burner?  Member Brannan asked is there a need to make sure that all of the septic systems in Bergmann are compliant?  Mayor Nash feels that in his personal opinion, there isn’t a need right now to even check that but is there a cost savings to do both now versus one now and one later?  A portion of the project will benefit properties to the north and west; the City would carry that benefit until future projects take place.  It was asked if we still have to go through the petition part if we have failing systems?  
The city has an ordinance in place and if they don’t comply they need to apply for a variance.  If we decide this is going to go through and we find out which systems are or not failed, does that change our chances to getting granting?  Is it legal and how do we make it legal to require the inspections?  We need to research that and check with Jeff.  
Council discussed if we move forward with this project in 2010?  We can structure things around payments so a first bond payment won’t take place until 2011 or 2012.  The City has an obligation to provide a healthy environment.  This will never be a good time; it will always cause a hardship to someone, somewhere no matter what the economy is.  
Suggestions by Bill Angerman are to direct your consultants to move forward with gathering information on costs and financing, ask Sandy Schaeffer to come to Council to address the process and make it clear that the City does not want to allow variances.  Make Sandy aware that the City IS NOT allowing any variance.  Council asked that this be put on the Council Agenda for November 23 and we will direct consultant staff to proceed with the initial start up. 
· WWTF Project Timeline – Mayor Nash and City Engineer Bill Angerman previously met with Randy Lenth and Mayor Tjossis, which ultimately resulted in resolutions being passed that both cities agree to pursue the project.  Further follow up with Randy stated that the City of Kasson is feeling “luke warm” in the sanitary sewer district aspect of it.  They feel they are giving up power.  They went back and looked at their stuff and they have their own issues and problems with I & I right now and need another year to get their ducks in a row.  If a decision had to be made right now, Kasson would have to pass.  They need a year to fix their I & I problems.  Bill Angerman feels they need to review their options.  They built their plant for a 20 yr. desired limit and are at their limit in year 9.    
Bill reviewed the alternatives that were presented in the facilities plan.  The MPCA said we will not fall into the phosphorus permit requirement unless we do an upgrade.  The sump pump program helped us out greatly and we should start a follow up program next year on reinspections.  We need to budget for Operating and Maintenance accordingly each year.  Budget should revolve around man hole inspections and sump pump programs to help keep the I & I down.  We can look into changing the per cap per house to focus on only central in town, those areas that are currently served by the WWTP, to be better eligible for granting options.  
· City Storm Sewers – Buried/Filled in
Bill Angerman reviewed the storm sewer study and the general consensus is that the storm sewer jogged around the relay station.  One way to find out for sure where the pipes are is to take a back hoe out there.  Normally it’s the owner responsibility to move the storm sewer when they take on a new construction project.  It is up to the City to know where the pipe is though and do what they need to in order to find it.  Member Bradford asked about ultrasound.  Bill isn’t familiar with that.  Bill thinks that the backhoe method is going to be cheaper.  If you can’t figure it out by old maps, you would do the backhoe method.  Use a camera method?  This is a potential and is something that needs to be researched.  Bill guesses that we would spend a couple thousand dollars to solve this problem.  We need to let the MRA know that there is a possibility that there is pipe under the proposed structure location.  We need to let the MRA know that if we find pipe it will be your responsibility to move the pipe or move the location of the building around it.  Bill will get with Cami on Monday for the options.  
d) 2010 Budget – The Personnel/Finance Committee is unable to recommend a COLA adjustment for 2010 because did not increase.  Although, there is a potential for a Merit increase in 2010.  Based on merit results, 3 employees get 1%, 1 employee gets 1.5%.  But the actual increase is going to be a dollar amount, not a percentage, in order to meet Pay Equity standards.  It would be hard to justify to the public a COLA increase with the way things are right now.  But we can justify a Merit increase.  
The current preliminary budget presented includes everyone’s wish lists, wage adjustment based on merit and a 6% preliminary budget levy; the $17,000 is extra.  We could take those extra dollars and decrease our budget levy to 2%.  $170,000 is being put into the CIP.  The $60,000 yearly contribution from general fund to the NW bond will be put in CIP.  The bond payment will come solely out of the bond fund.  

Council discussed the possibility of even further budget cuts from the State next year, possibly this year.  Council will continue to discuss what they want to set as final budget.  They do have room to move in right now.  
· Street Projects – 2010

Not Discussed

· Mantorville Dam

Member Brannan, on behalf of the Dam Committee is requesting $5,000 for budget dollars for 2010 to keep the dam operational and safe.  

· Michaletz Drainage – Bill discussed the process that has taken place up until now.  Is it a problem that is changing fast, slow etc.?  Is there any other funding available now?  Mayor Nash agreed there is and has been an erosion problem.  Lyle is concerned that if there isn’t a hard winter, it won’t change much; if there is a hard winter, it could change a lot.  If the City doesn’t put it in the budget now, it will prolong the fix while in the mean time it will continue to erode and there will be less soil to work with to fix it in the end.  Lyle doesn’t feel it should wait one year.  It is an unknown at this point to how fast the erosion is taking place.  Lyle feel’s you should anticipate the worst.  Adam hauled the rock in without any matting.  It will have to be bailed out to fix it in the end.  Lyle thought a small tractor would be used but a large tractor was used that now has caused ruts there which now has to be repaired or the water just has a new water way to go and that means further erosion in other areas.  
Mayor Nash asked Bill Angerman, when do you decide the need versus the want?  Bill answered that nobody knows the urgency of this and that is why we decided to wait because we don’t know how fast it is eroding or will erode in 2010.  This is on the agenda for Monday night and the Council can decide then which way to go.  If we do the Mantor Drive project, do we put it with that and assess the property owners?  The most common way that cities are dealing with this is to create a storm water utility fee to cover these issues. Does the Council want to go down that path?    
· Donations Requests 2010
Mayor Nash suggested that all donation requests should go through the EDA.  A lot of discussion took place regarding the EDA’s expectations.  Make a committee that deals just with donation requests and decide if the donation is in the best interest of the City.  We do have a request on the table right now but there are no dollars budgeted.  Get with the EDA and see what their thoughts are on having them handle donations.  Cami is to send a letter out from the City to the last donation request to explain why we are denying.  
e) Water/Sewer Funds
It was the consensus of the Council to bring the resolution increasing water sewer fees to the last Council Meeting in November.  Council will review the status of the water sewer funds at that time and decide on how much of an increase to impose for 2010.  
f) Electronic Council Meeting Packets

Not discussed.

3. Adjourn – Motion made by Member Reding, Second by Member Brannan to adjourn the meeting at 12:05 pm.  Motion passed unanimously.  
